STONEBRIDGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION (SCA)

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD

February 21, 2013

I.  Attendance.  The regularly scheduled monthly meeting of the SCA Board of Directors convened at 4:00 p.m., February 21, 2013 at the StoneBridge Swim and Tennis office.  The following Directors officers, and employees were present: 


A.  Randy Hall, President


B.  Kay Cason, Vice President


C.  Matt Sawrie, Secretary-Treasurer


D.  Clay Crenshaw, Director


E.  Jamie Howell, Director


F.   Harold Watson, Director


G.  Steven Schmidt, S & T General Manager

II.     Recurring Reports.


A.  Swim and Tennis Report.  Jamie introduced the new S & T General Manager, Mr. Steven Schmidt.  Mr. Schmidt's first day of employment was Tuesday, February 19 and the Board welcomed him to StoneBridge and talked briefly with him about the SCA vision and aspirations for the S & T Club going forward.  Steven briefed the group on a calendar of events that he presented during the employment process and was asked to e-mail fresh copies to each of the Directors.  



1.  Facility Upgrade Project.  Jamie updated the Board on the ongoing project to repair and repaint portions of the S & T facility.  Progress has been slowed by inclement weather and the need for warmer days to apply the concrete coating to be used in the locker rooms and the concrete apron immediately next to the building.  A discussion ensued about the best product to use when the carpet in the fitness room is replaced and the Directors voiced their approval for obtaining bids on rubber-based coverings designed specifically for gymnasium and fitness center applications as well the more conventional floor coverings.  



2.  Non-Resident S&T Memberships.  The Board voted unanimously in favor of a motion introduced by Harold and seconded by Kay, to modify it's previously adopted motion outlining the details of the sale of non-resident, or associate, memberships.  The motion states:




a. The associate membership term will be 12 months from the date of purchase rather commencing on May 1 and expiring on April 30 the following year as previously stipulated.




b. For 2013-'14, the maximum number of non-resident memberships will be 40. 



c. All current and many former associate members will be mailed a renewal notice for the coming year and will be billed for any outstanding concession charges from 2012 when they pay their 2013 fee. Annual dues and any outstanding concession invoices must be paid in full to permit membership in the new year.




d.  Annual dues paid as a lump sum will be $750.  Annual dues paid using the monthly automatic withdrawal program will be $900. Associate membership applicants choosing the monthly payment option will sign a one year membership agreement and will be required to have a credit card on file to insure payment of any uncollected dues or concession charges. 




e. The Board will adopt and implement a marketing campaign to solicit and enroll new non-resident members. 



3.  S & T Phone/Internet/Cable.  In order to minimize the Association's costs for utilities and communication services, the Board authorized Jamie to cancel one of the two phone lines serving the S & T facility.  The Board elected to employ Constant Contact for S & T e-mail in order to customize and broaden the use of electronic mail to communicate with each other and with residents.



4.  Credit Card Use for Concession Purchases and Payment of Visitor Fees.  The Board agreed to allow the use of credit cards in addition to the the existing point-of-sale system in use in the concession stand and for payment of guest fees.  Steven will look into identifying a cost-effective system that will permit the use of the major credit cards charging only a percentage of sales and will also explore the feasibility of using a credit card number "on file" to guarantee payment of overdue fees and charges.  The Board will act on the proposal in time to permit use of credit cards during the summer pool season. 



5.  Repayment of Personal Expenditure - Jason Smith.  The Board voted unanimously to repay Mr. Smith $3084.02 for purchases he made with his personal funds on behalf of the StoneBridge Swim Team and for which he had not been previously paid.


B.  Covenant Violation Report.  Kay commented on the dramatic reduction is covenant violations in the past weeks.  The Board elected to retain the discussion of covenant violations in the annual meeting agenda to reinforce several of the most common covenant violations.  


C.  Financial Issues Report.  Matt briefly explained the format of the financial reports he presented and reviewed financial results of 2012 operations.  He presented the SCA income/expense estimates and commented on the possibility of a surplus being realized again in 2013.  He presented the most current accounts receivable aging report and briefed the Directors on the residents he will send second notices to and those against whom the Board will initiate liens and/or lawsuits.  Randy agreed to send Matt a copy of the second notice letter used last year for use in framing this year's notice letters.  Harold will work with Steven in the coming days to produce a financial planning document for the S & T program using last years S & T budget as a framework on which to build.



1. Use of the S & T Debit Card.  Jamie will maintain and manage the use of the S & T debit card and will issue it to Steven and the Swim Club coordinator on an "as needed" basis.  



III.  Current Projects/Issues.


A.  Preparation for the Annual Members' Meeting.  Kay reported on the activities of the three member Nominating Committee.  No specific candidates have been identified and the Committee will redouble its efforts to locate a minimum of two well qualified candidates to replace the two Directors who will rotate off the Board in April.  Matt suggested that the Committee talk with Mr. Gordon Geisler and Randy suggested Mr. Kellen Andrews be contacted.  Randy will begin publicizing the election and nomination of the two Director positions on the community sign immediately.  



1.  Randy discussed his conversations with Geoff Westmoreland, the SCA's attorney, and stated the Geoff would assist in wording the ballot forms to include a new option which will allow residents to assign their proxy to a Director, and a proposal to reduce the quorum requirement needed to convene a meeting of the Members from the current 60% to 20%.  Kay will work with Geoff to get the ballot ready for distribution NLT March 1st so that the Board will have ample time to insure sufficient ballots are obtained to hold the meeting scheduled for April 1st.  



2.  Randy advised the Board that the reservation has been made to hold the Annual Members' Meeting at the Bossier Schools Instructional Center at 2917 Airline Drive beginning a 6:30 P.M. on Monday, April 1st.  The cost will be $250 for the use of the room and $50 to reimburse janitor on duty the evening of the meeting.



3.  Clay reviewed the visual aids he is in the process of preparing for the meeting.  Several minor changes were made and Randy asked each of the Directors to review the presentation, especially the portions they would be giving, and to work with Clay to incorporated changes.  The presentation will be available for a dry run rehearsal around 3:00 P.M. on the day of the meeting and Directors were encouraged to participate.  


B.  Neighborhood Watch Cadre.  Kay described an incident involving suspicious activity at a resident's home involving two men behaving strangely that was reported by a concerned neighbor and resulted in intervention by local authorities and a satisfactory resolution of the situation. 


C.  Work Boat Acquisition.  Randy reminded the Board that a boat from which to spray algaecides and herbicides is still needed to replace the boat that Clay had loaned the SCA for the past two years.

IV.  Legacy Projects/Issues.  None were discussed due to time constraints.

V .  Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 P.M. with thanks to all those attending.  The next meeting is tentatively scheduled for March 19, 2013.

Respectfully Submitted By:

Randall S. Hall

President, 2012-13

